Parish Council Meeting

Wednesday November 20, 2018

Attendance (P=Present, E=Excused and A=Absent)

Class of June 2019

Pam Dauby P

Kim Ellis P

Donatus Weobong P

Abbie Zastawny A

Class of June 2020

Kris Campbell P

Phil Lauder P

Jo Polk P

Jennifer Posey E

Class of June 2021

Bill Barber P

Sarah Lilly P

Elizabeth Stark P

Andrew Taylor A

Non-Voting Members

Father Marcotte P

Deacon John Thompson P

I. Call to Order

II. Prayer (Our Father)

III. Possible Saint Augustine Capital Campaign

- A. Wood soffits on the twin towers
- B. Limestone Fragments/ tuckpointing on both church and parish hall
- C. Stain glass windows sealed and protected
- D. Parish hall roof and gutters
- E. Parish hall kitchen renovation
- F. Items A-E represent the areas that we are currently focused on
 - 1. The question was raised about what the dollar amount would be needed for a full blown campaign versus a smaller campaign where we might not need to hire an outside firm to help us. The opinion of the Archdiocesan Capital Campaign Committee will be sought when we present on January 24th, 2019.
 - 2. It was also proposed that we get some initial quotes to completely redo the entire interior of the parish hall including bathrooms, drop ceiling, floors, painting, etc. That would be more in line with a full blown campaign. It was decided that members of the initial capital campaign committee would look into securing some ball park numbers.

IV. Sacred Heart Blessing Box

- A. Please see attached materials including pictures of blessing box as well as proposal of rollout which we would move to January because of the Advent Project and a desire not to confuse nor ask to much of parishioners.
- B. There were no objections to moving forward with the project.

V. Security at Weekend Masses

- A. There have been some folks who have raised concerns about what more we can do to make our parishes safer in a world that is often very violent. We certainly do not want to scare people, but we also have to realize that the world is different.
- B. Deacon John mentioned that the Jeffersonville Police have been working with local churches to do training that is tailored to their specific worship spaces. Deacon John is going to work with the police to get a session organized for both parishes. Parishioners will be invited to attend with a special invitation to ushers and greeters.
- C. Jo Polk is going to work with her people to have a "Stop the Bleeding" workshop for parishioners as well.

VI. Guy Tedesco Art

- A. Guy Tedesco would like to begin a conversation with the parishes about possible future artwork.
- B. Guy will be invited to present at the January meeting.

VII. Concluding Prayer (Hail Mary)

NEXT MEETING: January 16th @ 6 pm @ Saint Augustine Parish Hall